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ATTACHMENT 

 

LASAN’s Major Concern 

 

The Proposed Regulations should be modified so that the prohibition on “irrigation of turf 

on public street medians . . .” applies only to the use of potable water. 

 

Article 2, Section 963(b)(1) of the Proposed Regulations states the following: 

 

The use of water is prohibited as identified in this subdivision for any of the following actions: 

(G) The irrigation of turf on public street medians or publicly owned or maintained landscaped 

areas between the street and sidewalk, except where the turf serves a community or 

neighborhood function.” 

 

The State Water Board has declared, pursuant to California Water Code Section 13550, that it is 

a waste and unreasonable use of water for water agencies not to use recycled water when 

recycled water of adequate quality is available and is not being put to beneficial use. In addition, 

limiting beneficial uses of recycled water is inconsistent with the State Water Board’s mandate to 

increase the use of recycled water in California by 200,000 acre-feet per year (afy) by 2020 and 

by an additional 300,000 afy by 2030. 

 

The City and other municipalities have invested millions of dollars in developing their recycled 

water pipelines (purple pipe) and supporting infrastructure, which shift wasteful demands for 

potable water to recycled water. The City continues to expand its recycled water program in 

order to ensure a safe and reliable local water supply for all of its residents. As of fiscal year 

2016/17, the City has successfully installed over 63 miles of purple pipe to deliver over 10,000 

afy of recycled water to its customers. Another 25 miles of purple pipe and 21,000 afy of 

deliveries are planned through 2025. The Proposed Regulations would result in wasted 

investments in purple pipe networks state-wide and eliminate benefits for local areas that rely on 

recycled water. 

 

Reclaimed wastewater provides a consistent supply of high quality water that is drought 

resistant, and placing limitations on the beneficial use of recycled water is in itself a wasteful 

practice. 

 

Therefore, the City respectfully recommends the State Water Board modify the cited prohibition 

so that it applies only to potable water and does not include recycled water. 


